Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
John Dye, Louis Withnall, Joan Zarb, Alfred Sapiano, Martin Gillooly, Christopher Moriarty,

 John Carroll, Angela Lugg, Sarah Morris, Henry Blakiston, Ellen Hopkins, Mary Burns,

 James O’Sullivan, William Driscoll, Margaret Seaward, Michael Morgan, 

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Fr Paul Dynan, Joanne Fitzsimmons, 
Veronica Flood, Margaret Harvey, Fr Liam Hayes, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, 
Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,
 Mrs D Langan, Fr Jean-Laurent Marie, Bina McCarthy, Fr John McKeon, Patricia Medlin,
 Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere,
 Bernadette O’Sullivan, Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, 
Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, Betty Walsh, 
Trudy Wijeyeratnam and Mary Williams,
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:
Mary Hartigan, aged 82years of Palm Road Romford

Her body will be received into the church on Tuesday 28th January at 5pm and her 

Funeral will take place on Wednesday 29th at 1pm and then to Romford Cemetery

And

Vincent Friel, aged 92 years (brother in law to Wally McNeela) 

His funeral will take place at St Albans, Elm Park on Wednesday 29th January at 10.30am 

also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may find strength in God to bear their loss.                      
#FrDominic5000at50.
Fr Dominic is turning 50 in September, and to mark the moment he is solo cycling 5000km between now and then – all without leaving Walsingham House at Abbotswick! He is raising money for the BCCS, Help Refugees, HCPT and Walsingham House and all the details are at https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/frdominic5000at50 where you can donate online. Or send cheques payable to “Fr D Howarth” to FrDominic5000at50, Walsingham House at Abbotswick, Navestock Side, Essex CM14 5SH. 
The Campion School is seeking to appoint a lunchtime supervisor. The hours would be from 12.20 to 1.50 pm, one or two days per week, term time only.  To apply, please complete the application form on the school website (www.thecampionschool.org.uk)
The Ursuline Academy Ilford require a full time finance assistant and a Data and Admissions Officer. Closing date 27th January. For further information, please visit: uai.org.uk/about/vacancies

Pax Christi The work of Pax Christi – the Peace of Christ Pax Christi is rooted in Catholic Christianity but is open to all who share its values and work. This weekend after all Masses we will have the Diocesan second collection to support the work of Pax Christi. 
Confirmation 2020 A reminder to all candidates the consent forms and payment for the Retreat must be returned to the parish office by Sunday 19th January.
Petals Annual Dinner Friday 24th January 7pm at the Two Brewers Chigwell.

Bingo Everyone is welcome to come and join us for ‘New Year Bingo’ on Thursday 23rd January in the Community Centre 7.30pm for 8pm start.

Palm Crosses Parishioners are invited to return their ‘palm crosses’ from last year so they can be prepared for the ashes we use for Ash Wednesday. Please leave at the back of the church.

Parish Men’s Group Our first Parish Men's Group monthly meet-up will take place on Thursday 30th January at 7.45pm in the Church. This will be an opportunity for men over 18 in the parish to meet to pray, socialise and build fellowship. For this meet-up we will pray Evening Prayer of the Church, followed by tea/coffee in the parish centre. I look forward to seeing you there! 
Colin Smith 07935 213007
Diocesan Directory 2020 available from the Church Porch at the reduced price of £2 to clear. Very useful for all matters regarding Liturgy, Parishes and Church.

Annual Lourdes Mass will be celebrated at Brentwood Cathedral on Sunday 16 February at 3 pm.  This is an opportunity to give thanks for graces received in Lourdes and to seek prayers for the sick. During the Mass, the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick will be celebrated.

Health and Safety Coordinator to join the Property Office to provide health and safety support and guidance to the Diocese of Brentwood. Further information and a full job description can be obtained by contacting HR on 01277 265253 or by email recruitment@dioceseofbrentwood.org Closing date 26th January.
The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society is holding its Annual Charity Ball at The Rayleigh Club, Hullbridge on Saturday 7th March from 7pm. Tickets £55 per person, which will include a drinks reception and three course dinner along with a full evening of entertainment.  As tickets for this event sell out quickly, please contact Julie to avoid disappointment: 01268 784544 / 07912277413 / jabbott@bccs.org.uk
Diocesan Lourdes Pilgrimage: Bishop Alan, supported by our Youth Service, will lead a pilgrimage to Lourdes from 26 - 31 July, flying from Southend Airport. This is a wonderful opportunity, including the frail and those with needs, to pray at the Grotto, grow in faith, and enjoy the company of fellow pilgrims.  Some brochures and booking forms are available in the parish or you can contact the tour operator, Tangney Tours, directly: www.tangney-tours.com/brentwood or 01732 886885
This Week in Church
Saturday 18th                6.30pm      Ivy & Ernest Jonas RIP (Toye)  
Sunday 19th            
9.30am
Martin Gillooly RIP (Pauline)  


11.30am    Dec’d Members of O’Brien Family (Family)    
Monday 20th 

Church is open for private prayer 
Tuesday 21st   

Church is open for private prayer      

Wednesday 22nd          12noon
  Tom Murnane RIP (Knit & Natter)  
    
Thursday 23rd    

Church is open for private prayer

Friday 24th                     12noon
Cathy Cooper & Family (Anon)   


Saturday 25th                6.30pm      Jo Harding RIP (Family)   
Sunday 26th            
9.30am
Ade Newby (Foundation)   

11.30am    The People of the Parish    
Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.  

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm 

or by appointment with Fr Tom.

What’s On?
Mon 20th      Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 21st     
Parent and Toddler Group
9.45am
Parish Hall


SVP
7.00pm
Community Centre 


Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall
Weds 22nd   Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre


Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Thurs 23rd 
Bingo
7.30pm
Community Centre
Sun 26th  
Rainbows/Brownies
2.00pm
Parish Hall


Legion of Mary
after 11.30am Mass Community Centre
  
Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend 12th January    

Envelopes: £296.95      Cash: £442.89  Standing orders to 5th November £1,843.35
Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society Crib Donations
The proceeds of the Crib Collection are donated each year to the Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society to support children and families who need their help 

Please place your donation in the ‘Candle Box’ beside the Lady Shrine in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel.
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	Parish newsletter   ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR

CATHOLIC CHURCH

(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 

  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield 


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop.
We are part of the Romford Parishes Partnership within the Havering Deanery, together with 
 Christ the Eternal High Priest, Corpus Christi, Most Holy Redeemer & St Dominic. 
We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

The Second Sunday in Ordinary Time (A)
19th January 2020 
Today’s first reading, is taken from the ‘songs of the servant’ in the book of Isaiah. We hear that the servant is to bring light and salvation ‘to the ends of the earth’. There is a clear echo here of the feast of the Epiphany. Furthermore, the gospel today is taken from the first chapter of John. We have to wait until next week to begin the account of Jesus’ ministry in the Gospel of Matthew. The Gospel of John, known also as the ‘Fourth Gospel’, contains in its first chapter the magnificent ‘prologue’, read at Christmas, which begins with the mighty words ‘In the beginning was the Word.’ There follows a portrayal of John the Baptist, which differs in many ways from his presentation in other gospels. As shown in today’s gospel, for this evangelist John the Baptist is above all a witness. There is no details of the baptism of Christ, rather, the Baptist proclaims the abiding presence of the Spirit with Jesus. This evangelist is not interested in f Jesus accepting baptism from John, but focuses on the witness to Jesus given by the Baptist. In this gospel reading John points out Jesus with the words: ‘There is the Lamb of God!’ These words recall the Passover lamb, slaughtered at the exodus from Egypt and year by year in the Jewish Passover feast. As the blood of the lamb was a sign of salvation for the Jews in Egypt, so the blood of Christ brings God’s salvation and freedom to those who accept him.
